
THE  MINISTER  OF  HEALTH  OF
CYPRUS  VISITS  THE
PATRIARCHΑΤΕ
On the evening of Sunday, August 29/September 11, 2022, the
Minister of Health of the Republic of Cyprus, Mr Michalis
Hatzipandelas,  visited  the  Patriarchate,  accompanied  by  a
group  of  his  colleagues,  Dr  Christina  Vassiliou  Giannaki,
Director  General  of  the  Ministry  of  Health,  Mrs  Theodora
Konstantinidou,  Ambassador  of  Cyprus  to  Israel,  and  Mr
Konstantinos  Athanasiou,  Dr  Konstantinos  Fellas,  Mrs  Irene
Trigidou,  Mr  Nikolaos  Charalambous  and  Mrs  Martha
Charalambous.

The Minister and his associates were warmly welcomed by H.H.B.
our  Father  and  Patriarch  of  Jerusalem  Theophilos  and
Hagiotaphite  Fathers.

In the context of this meeting, there was a discussion about
the cooperation between the Republic of Cyprus and Israel in
matters of health, visits of patients from the Republic of
Cyprus to Israel, one of which was the recent visit of the
Archbishop of Cyprus His Beatitude Chrysostomos to the Hadassa
Hospital of Ein Karem.

There were also discussions about the cooperation between the
Patriarchate  of  Jerusalem  and  the  Church  of  Cyprus,  as
evidenced  by  the  existence  of  the  Exarchate  of  the  Holy
Sepulchre  in  Nicosia,  continuing  its  work  even  after  the
Turkish illegal occupation.

On this visit, His Beatitude offered the Minister a silver
painting  of  Jerusalem,  an  icon  of  the  Mother  of  God  of
Jerusalem and the book of the blessed Archbishop Chrysostomos
Papadopoulos on the History of the Church of Jerusalem and
blessings  from  Jerusalem  for  his  associates,  while  the

https://en.jerusalem-patriarchate.info/blog/2022/09/11/the-minister-of-health-of-cyprus-visits-the-patriarch%ce%b1%cf%84%ce%b5/
https://en.jerusalem-patriarchate.info/blog/2022/09/11/the-minister-of-health-of-cyprus-visits-the-patriarch%ce%b1%cf%84%ce%b5/
https://en.jerusalem-patriarchate.info/blog/2022/09/11/the-minister-of-health-of-cyprus-visits-the-patriarch%ce%b1%cf%84%ce%b5/


Minister brought a symbolic ship model from his birthplace
Salamis.

Grateful for the visit, the Minister asked for His Beatitude’s
blessing for success in his mission.
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